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INDEX - GENERAL COMMITTEE – JUNE 17, 2009 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

 

DECLARATIONS OF DIRECT (OR INDIRECT) PECUNIARY INTEREST 

 

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 

 

PRESENTATIONS - Nil 

 

DEPUTATIONS  

 

A. Item 1  Ursula Keuper-Bennett 

 

B. Item 13 John Lohuis, Director of Recreation & Parks – Co-chair of Mississauga in 

Bloom; Maureen Ricker, Community Participant, Garden Contest Team; 

and Liisa Wolfgram, Community Participant, Co-chair of Mississauga in 

Bloom. 

 

MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED 

 

1. Requests for Additional Information - Security Incidents in City Facilities 

 

2. Temporary Road Closure - Princess Royal Drive from Living Arts Drive to Duke of York 

Boulevard (Ward 4)  

 

3. Lower Driveway Boulevard Parking - Sir Monty’s Drive (Ward 11) 

 

4. Parking Prohibition - Absolute Avenue (Ward 4) 

 

5. Parking Prohibition - Fewster Drive (Ward 3) 

 

6. Warning Clause Agreement between the City of Mississauga and Michael Vassalo and 

Ignatius Vassallo pursuant to Site Plan Application SP-08/136 (Ward 2)  

 

7. Warning Clause Agreement between the City of Mississauga and Dr. Gintare Sungaila 

pursuant to Site Plan Application SP-08/090 (Ward 1)  

 

8. Extension of Creekbank Road over Highway 401, Matheson Boulevard East to Shawson 

Drive (Ward 5) 

 

9. Mississauga BRT Integration with the TTC Eglinton Crosstown LRT Project 

 

10. City Funding of Replacement Noise Barriers and Privacy Fences along Major Roads  

 

11. Light Pollution Abatement Pilot Project 

 

continued…  
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MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED 

 

12. Exemptions to Noise Control By-law 360-79  

 

13. Streetscape Mississauga Garden Contest 

 

14. Naming of Ice Arena 2 located in Tomken Twin Arena Grounds 4495 Tomken Road 

(Ward 3) 

 

15. Development Charges Credit – Proposed Residential Plan of Subdivision - Central Erin 

Mills, Block 84, Plan 43M-1087 - Erin Mills Development Corporation Subdivision 

 

16. Idling Control by-law and Corporate Policy and Procedure – Unnecessary Vehicle Idling 

 

17. Portable Sign Permits Solution on E-city 

 

18. Surplus Land Declaration for the purpose of sale to the Peel District School Board – 

Plumtree Park (Park 212) (Ward 9)  

 

19. 2009 Development Charges By-law 

 

 

ADVISORY COMMITTEE REPORTS  

 

20. Environmental Advisory Committee Report 4-2009- June 2, 2009 

 

21. Accessibility Advisory Committee Report 4-2009 – June 8, 2009 

 

22. Public Vehicle Advisory Committee Report 1-2009 – June 9, 2009 

 

23. Cycling Advisory Committee Report 5-2009 – June 9, 2009 

 

 

COUNCILLORS’ ENQUIRIES 

 

 

CLOSED SESSION - Nil 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT 
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CALL TO ORDER – 9:10 a.m. 

 

DECLARATIONS OF DIRECT (OR INDIRECT) PECUNIARY INTEREST - Nil 

 

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA  

 

PRESENTATIONS 

 

DEPUTATIONS  

 

A. Item 1  Ursula Keuper-Bennett with respect to Corporate Report dated May 19, 

2009 from the Commissioner of Corporate Services and Treasurer related 

to a request for additional information regarding security incidents in City 

facilities. 

 

B. Item 13 John Lohuis, Director of Recreation & Parks – Co-chair of Mississauga in 

Bloom; Maureen Ricker, Community Participant, Garden Contest Team; 

and Liisa Wolfgram, Community Participant, Co-chair of Mississauga in 

Bloom with respect to the Streetscape Mississauga Garden Contest. 

 

 

MATTERS CONSIDERED 

 

1. Requests for Additional Information - Security Incidents in City Facilities  

 

 The subject report was received by General Committee on June 3, 2009 and on June 10, 

2009 was referred back to General Committee by Council to allow a deputation to speak 

to the matter, and committee and staff to respond to related questions. 

 

Corporate Report dated May 19, 2009 from the Commissioner of Corporate Services and 

Treasurer with respect to requests for additional information regarding security incidents 

in City facilities.  

 

 In response to comments made by the deputation, Councillor Parrish suggested that 

Council should receive regular reports on a monthly or quarterly basis related to 

vandalism issues and specifically the financial impacts of these issues.  Councillor 

Iannicca requested that Ms. Keuper-Bennett submit a one-page summary of her concerns, 

highlighting the three or four fundamental points made during her deputation so that staff 

can address them in a follow-up report. 

 

Directive 

CA.08
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2. Temporary Road Closure - Princess Royal Drive from Living Arts Drive to Duke of York 

Boulevard (Ward 4)  

 

Corporate Report dated May 27, 2009, from the Commissioner of Transportation and 

Works recommending the temporary road closure of Princess Royal Drive from Living 

Arts Drive to Duke of York Boulevard for the Muslim Fest event. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

That a by-law be enacted to implement the temporary road closure of Princess Royal 

Drive from Living Arts Drive to Duke of York Boulevard, commencing at 12:00 p.m., 

Friday, July 31, 2009 and ending at 10:00 a.m., Tuesday, August 4, 2009 for the Muslim 

Fest event. 

 

Councillor Frank Dale moved approval of the recommendation in the subject Corporate 

Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved (Councillor F. Dale)  

 Recommendation GC-0437-2009 

RT.05 (W4) 

 

 

3. Lower Driveway Boulevard Parking - Sir Monty’s Drive (Ward 11) 

 

 Corporate Report dated May 28, 2009 from the Commissioner of Transportation and 

Works recommending the implementation of lower driveway boulevard parking on both 

sides of Sir Monty’s Drive.  

 

 RECOMMENDATION 

 

 That a by-law be enacted to amend By-law 555-2000, as amended, to implement lower 

driveway boulevard parking between the curb and sidewalk, at anytime, on both sides of 

Sir Monty’s Drive.   

 

Councillor George Carlson moved approval of the recommendation in the subject 

Corporate Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

 Approved (Councillor G. Carlson)  

 Recommendation GC-0438-2009 

BL.02.TRA (W11) 

 

 

 

 



General Committee - 3 - June 17, 2009 

 

4. Parking Prohibition - Absolute Avenue (Ward 4) 

 

 Corporate Report dated May 26, 2009 from the Commissioner of Transportation and 

Works recommending implementation of parking prohibition on the north and east sides 

of Absolute Avenue.  

 

 RECOMMENDATION  

 

That a by-law be enacted to amend By-law 555-2000, as amended, to implement a 

parking prohibition on the north and east sides of Absolute Avenue between Hurontario 

Street and Burnhamthorpe Road East. 

 

Councillor Frank Dale moved approval of the recommendation in the subject Corporate 

Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

 Approved (Councillor F. Dale)  

 Recommendation GC-0439-2009 

 BL.02.TRA (W4) 

 

 

5. Parking Prohibition - Fewster Drive (Ward 3) 

 

 Corporate Report dated May 26, 2009 from the Commissioner of Transportation and 

Works recommending implementation of parking prohibition on the north and east sides 

of Fewster Drive.  

 

 RECOMMENDATION  

 

That a by-law be enacted to amend By-law 555-2000, as amended, to implement a 

parking prohibition on the north and east sides of Fewster Drive between a point 300 

metres (984 feet) west of Encino Street and a point 115 metres (377 feet) northerly 

thereof. 

 

Councillor Frank Dale moved approval of the recommendation in the subject Corporate 

Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved (Councillor F. Dale)  

 Recommendation GC-0440-2009 

 BL.02.TRA (W3) 
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6. Warning Clause Agreement between the City of Mississauga and Michael Vassallo and 

Ignatius Vassallo pursuant to Site Plan Application SP-08/136 (Ward 2)  

 

 Corporate Report dated May 28, 2009 from the Commissioner of Transportation and 

Works recommending that a warning clause agreement be executed between Michael 

Vassallo, Ignatius Vassallo and the Corporation of the City of Mississauga relating to site 

plan application SP-08/136.  

 

 RECOMMENDATION  

 

That a by-law be enacted to authorize the Commissioner of Transportation and Works 

and the City Clerk to execute and affix the Corporate Seal to the Warning Clause 

Agreement between Michael Vassallo, Ignatius Vassallo and The Corporation of the City 

of Mississauga. 

 

Councillor Pat Mullin moved approval of the recommendation in the subject Corporate 

Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

 Approved (Councillor P. Mullin)  

 Recommendation GC-0441-2009 

 SP.08/136 

 

 

7. Warning Clause Agreement between the City of Mississauga and Dr. Gintare Sungaila 

pursuant to Site Plan Application SP-08/090 (Ward 1)  

 

 Corporate Report dated June 2, 2009 from the Commissioner of Transportation and 

Works recommending that a warning clause agreement be executed between Dr. Gintare 

Sungaila and the Corporation of the City of Mississauga in relation to a site plan 

application. 

 

 RECOMMENDATION  

 

 That a by-law be enacted to authorize the Commissioner of Transportation and Works 

and the City Clerk to execute and affix the Corporate Seal to the Warning Clause 

Agreement between Dr. Gintare Sungaila and The Corporation of the City of 

Mississauga. 

 

Councillor Carmen Corbasson moved approval of the recommendation in the subject 

Corporate Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

 Approved (Councillor C. Corbasson)   

 Recommendation GC-0442-2009  

 SP-08/090 
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8. Extension of Creekbank Road over Highway 401, Matheson Boulevard East to Shawson 

Drive (Ward 5)  

 

Corporate Report dated May 29, 2009 from the Commissioner of Transportation and 

Works recommending authorization to negotiate and initiate the process to expropriate 

the property interests required for the extension of Creekbank Road between Matheson 

Boulevard East and Shawson Drive. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

1. That the Realty Services Section of the Corporate Services Department be 

authorized to negotiate to acquire the property interests required from Her Majesty 

the Queen in right of Ontario as represented by the Ministry of Transportation 

(“MTO”) and Her Majesty the Queen in right of Canada (“GTAA”). 

 

2. That the Realty Services Section of the Corporate Services Department be 

authorized to concurrently negotiate and initiate the process to expropriate 

(including authorization to prepare and submit an Application for Approval to 

Expropriate Land, to serve and publish a Notice of Application for Approval to 

Expropriate Land, to forward to the Chief Inquiry Officer any requests for 

hearings that are received and, in the event of a Hearing of Necessity, to report the 

Inquiry Officer’s recommendations to council for its consideration), the property 

interests detailed herein, from portions of the properties municipally identified as 

5711 and 5725 Atlantic Avenue, 5455 and 5425 Dixie Road, 1880 Matheson 

Boulevard East and 5345, 5350 and 5355 Creekbank Road.  The subject lands are 

located in the City of Mississauga, Regional Municipality of Peel, in Ward 5. 

 

Councillor Eve Adams moved approval of the recommendation in the subject Corporate 

Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved (Councillor E. Adams)   

 Recommendation GC-0443-2009  

PO.10.CRE 

 

9. Mississauga BRT Integration with the TTC Eglinton Crosstown LRT Project 

 

Corporate Report dated June 5, 2009 from the commissioner of Transportation and 

Works concerning the Mississauga Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) Integration with the TTC 

Eglinton Crosstown Light Rail Transit (LRT) Project. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

 That the report dated June 5, 2009 from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works 

regarding the Mississauga Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) Integration with the TTC Eglinton 

Crosstown Light Rail Transit (LRT) Project be received for information. 
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Mayor Hazel McCallion moved approval of the recommendation in the subject Corporate 

Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved (Mayor H. McCallion)   

 Recommendation GC-0444-2009  

 TS.14.BRT 

 

10. City Funding of Replacement Noise Barriers and Privacy Fences along Major Roads  

  

Corporate Report dated June 2, 2009 from the Commissioner of Transportation and 

Works regarding city funding of replacement noise barriers and privacy fences along 

major roads. 

 

 RECOMMENDATION 

 

1. That the reports dated June 2, 2009 from the Commissioner of Transportation and 

Works regarding the funding of replacement noise barriers and privacy fences be 

received for information. 

 

Councillor Frank Dale moved approval of the recommendation in the subject Corporate 

Report along with the following additional paragraphs: 

 

2. That noise barriers on the north and south sides of Rathburn Road from Central 

Parkway East to Hurontario Street be replaced by the City of Mississauga at 100% 

City cost. 

 

3. That noise barriers on the north side of Burnhamthorpe Road from Central 

Parkway East to Robert Speck Parkway be replaced by the City of Mississauga at 

100% City cost. 

 

The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved (Councillor F. Dale)   

 Recommendation GC-0445-2009  

 EC.07.NOI 

 

11. Light Pollution Abatement Pilot Project 

 

 Corporate Report dated June 11, 2009 from the Commissioner of Transportation and 

Works concerning a pilot project on the use of induction and LED streetlight technology. 
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 RECOMMENDATION 

 

 That the Transportation and Works Department, in conjunction with Enersource Hydro 

Mississauga Services, develop a pilot project on the use of induction and light emitting 

diode (LED) streetlight technology and report back to General Committee on the pilot 

project implementation details. 

 

Councillor George Carlson moved approval of the recommendation in the subject 

Corporate Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved (Councillor G. Carlson)   

 Recommendation GC-0446-2009  

 RT.14 

 

12. Exemptions to Noise Control By-law 360-79 

 

Corporate report dated May 20, 2009 from the Commissioner of Community Services 

recommending an amendment to the Noise Control By-law 360-79, as amended, to 

update the community events exempted under the by-law. 

 

RECOMMENDATION  

 

That a by-law be enacted to amend the Noise Control By-law 360-79, as amended, to add, 

delete and revise the activities referred to in the Corporate Report dated May 20, 2009, 

from the Commissioner of Community Services regarding exemptions to the Noise 

Control By-law. 

 

Mayor Hazel McCallion moved approval of the recommendation in the subject Corporate 

Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved (Mayor H. McCallion)   

 Recommendation GC-0447-2009  

 BL.08.NOI 

 

13. Streetscape Mississauga Garden Contest 

 

 Corporate Report dated June 3, 2009 from the Commissioner of Community Services 

regarding the Streetscape Mississauga Garden Contest. 

 

 RECOMMEDNATION 

 

 That the report dated June 3, 2009 from the Commissioner of Community Services 

regarding the streetscape Mississauga Garden contest be received for information. 
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Councillor Eve Adams moved approval of the recommendation in the subject Corporate 

Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved (Councillor E. Adams)   

 Recommendation GC-0448-2009  

 PR.04.MIS 

 

14. Naming of Ice Arena 2 located in Tomken Twin Arena Grounds 4495 Tomken Road 

(Ward 3) 

 

Corporate Report dated June 4, 2009 from the Commissioner of Community Services 

concerning the naming request for Ice Arena 2 located in the Tomken Twin Arena. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

That the General Committee consider for the period of one month, the following naming 

request: 

• That the Ice Arena 2, located in Tomken Twin Arena be named  

“Mabel Boyd Rink”. 

 

Mayor Hazel McCallion moved approval of the recommendation in the subject Corporate 

Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved (Mayor H. McCallion)   

 Recommendation GC-0449-2009  

 PO.01. 

 

15. Development Charges Credit – Proposed Residential Plan of Subdivision - Central Erin 

Mills, Block 84, Plan 43M-1087 - Erin Mills Development Corporation Subdivision 

 

Corporate Report dated June 8, 2009 from the Commissioner of Community Services 

recommending that a Development Charges credit be afforded to Erin Mills Development 

Corporation for costs associated with park development. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

That a Development Charges credit in the amount of $11,047.50 be afforded to the 

developer, Erin Mills Development Corporation, for their costs associated with park 

development for Duncairn Downs Park #370, located east of Winston Churchill 

Boulevard and south of Duncairn Drive. 

 

Councillor Katie Mahoney moved approval of the recommendation in the subject 

Corporate Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 
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Approved (Councillor K. Mahoney)   

 Recommendation GC-0450-2009  

 FA.35-T.M08003 

 

16. Idling Control By-law and Corporate Policy and Procedure – Unnecessary Vehicle Idling 

 

Corporate Report dated May 21, 2009 from the Commissioner of Community Services 

recommending an Idling Control By-law and a Corporate Policy and Procedure 

concerning Unnecessary Vehicle Idling. 

 

 RECOMMENDATION 

 

1. That the draft Idling Control By-law be endorsed and forwarded to Council for 

enactment. 

 

2. That once the Idling Control By-law is enacted by Council, the City Solicitor be 

authorized to seek appropriate set fine approvals from the Province of Ontario 

under the Provincial Offences Act. 

 

3.  That the draft Corporate Policy and Procedure entitled “unnecessary Vehicle 

Idling” be endorsed and forwarded to Council for consideration and approval. 

 

Councillor George Carlson moved approval of the recommendation in the subject 

Corporate Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

 Approved (Councillor G. Carlson)  

 Recommendation GC-0451-2009 

 BL.08.IDL 

 

17. Portable Sign Permits Solution on eCity  

 

 Corporate Report dated June 2, 2009 from the Commissioner of Corporate Services and 

Treasurer with respect to an amending agreement to the eCity Community Portal 

Agreement between the City of Mississauga and Bell Canada related to the 

implementation of the portable sign permits application on eCity. 

 

 RECOMMENDATION 

 

That a by-law be enacted to authorize the Commissioner of Corporate Services and 

Treasurer and the City Clerk to execute an Amending Agreement to the e-City 

Community Portal ASP Agreement entered between the City of Mississauga and Bell 

Canada to implement the portable sign permits solution in a form satisfactory to Legal 

Services and Materiel Management. 

 

 



General Committee - 10 - June 17, 2009 

 

Councillor Pat Mullin moved approval of the recommendation in the subject Corporate 

Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

 Approved (Councillor P. Mullin)  

 Recommendation GC-0452-2009 

FA.49.114-04 

 

 

18. Surplus Land Declaration for the purpose of sale to the Peel District School Board - 

Plumtree Park (Park 212) (Ward 9)  

 

 Corporate Report dated May 29, 2009 from the Commissioner of Corporate Services and 

Treasurer recommending that lands legally described as Block 172, Block M-408, City of 

Mississauga, Regional Municipality of Peel, be declared surplus for the purpose of sale to 

the Peel District School Board.  

 

 RECOMMENDATION  

 

1. That a rectangular shaped parcel of land containing an area of approximately 

1.085 hectares (2.681 acres) be declared surplus to the City’s requirements for the 

purpose of sale at market value to the Peel District School Board (“PDSB”), 

subject to: 

 

a. protection for existing utilities, if any; 

b. protection for continued access by the public to the existing playground 

outside of school hours until such time as replacement parkland is purchased; 

and  

c. maintaining the existing park pathway connections.   

 

The subject lands are legally described as Block 172, Block M-408, City of 

Mississauga, Regional Municipality of Peel, in Ward 9. 

 

2. That all steps necessary to comply with the requirements of Section 2.(1) of City 

Notice By-law 215-08 be taken, including giving notice to the public by posting a 

notice on the City of Mississauga’s website for at least three weeks prior to the 

execution of an agreement for the sale of the subject land. 

 

Councillor Sue McFadden moved approval of the recommendation in the subject 

Corporate Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

 Approved (Councillor S. McFadden)  

 Recommendation GC-0453-2009 

 PO.11.TEN 
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19. 2009 Development Charges By-law 

 

Corporate Report dated June 8, 2009 from the Commissioner of Corporate Services and 

Treasurer providing a response to issues raised through correspondence related to the 

Development Charges Background Study and proposed by-law. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

1. That the following recommendations incorporated into the Development Charge 

Background Study prepared by Hemson Consulting Ltd. be approved by Council: 

a. That the present practices regarding the collection of development charges and 

by-law administration continue to the extent possible, having regard to any 

new requirements of the Development Charges Act, 1997 (DCA). 

b. That the City continue its reporting policies consistent with the requirements 

of the Development Charges Act, 1997. 

c. That, as required under the DCA, rules regarding application of the by-law and 

exemptions be codified within the Development Charge By-law proposed for 

adoption. 

d. That the Development Charges By-law permit the payment of a development 

charge in either cash or through the provision of services-in-lieu agreements, 

subject to City approval. 

e. That with the exception of public universities, colleges and hospitals, and 

some seasonal/temporary uses, no exemptions other than those required in the 

Development Charges Act, 1997 be formally adopted in the By-law. 

 

2. That Council adopt the growth-related capital forecast for City Services included 

in the Development Charges Background Study – May 2009 and its companion 

documents, subject to an annual review through the City’s normal capital budget 

process and that the City of Mississauga Development Charges Background Study 

prepared by Hemson Consulting Ltd. May 2009 and the City of Mississauga 2009 

Development Charge Background Study: Storm Drainage Component, 12 May 

2009 prepared by Aquafor Beech Limited and the 2009 Development Charges 

Update Transportation Background Study Final report May 2009 be approved. 

 

3. That the adoption “in principle” of the growth related capital forecast signifies 

Council’s intention to ensure that the increase in services attributable to growth 

will be met as required under the Development Charges Act, 1997 s.5.(1)3., 

recognizing, however, that specific projects and project timing as contained in the 

study forecast may be revised from time to time at the discretion of Council. 

 

4. That, for lands which are subject of existing agreements, development charges 

shall be levied at the rates in effect when building permits are issued, less any 

credits recognized under the procedures described in Ontario Regulation 82/98, 

Section 17. 
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5. That no further public meeting shall be required prior to the enactment of the City 

of Mississauga Development Charges By-law, 2009. 

 

6. That the City of Mississauga Development Charges By-law, 2009 be enacted. 

 

7. That a Development Charge Reserve Fund for the Parking Service be established 

(Account 31343). 

 

8. That a Development Charge Reserve Fund (Account 31309) be established for the 

City’s 2009 DCA revenues. 

 

9. That the 2009 Development Charges By-law rates be implemented over a period 

of months such that any building permit application received by December 4, 

2009 and issued by April 30, 2010 will pay development charges under the 2004 

Development Charges By-law indexed rates.  Building permit applications which 

do not meet this criteria, will pay the 2009 Development Charges By-law rates. 

 

Councillor Katie Mahoney moved approval of the recommendation in the subject 

Corporate Report. The motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved (Councillor K. Mahoney)   

 Recommendation GC-0454-2009  

BL.08.Dev 

 

ADVISORY COMMITTEE REPORTS  

 

20. Environmental Advisory Committee Report 4-2009 – June 2, 2009 

 (Recommendations EAC-0022-2009 through EAC-0025-2009) 

 

GC-0455-2009 

1. That the deputation to the Environmental Advisory Committee at its meeting on 

June 2, 2009 regarding the Credit River Watershed Management Study Update – 

Watershed Studies by John Kinkead, Director of Water Resources, Credit Valley 

Conservation and Paul O’Hara of Blue Oak Native Landscape, as well as the 

Memorandum dated May 22, 2009 from Andy Wickens, Manager of Parks and Forestry, 

Recreation and Parks Division of the Community Services Department in response to a 

request raised in discussion about natural areas by this Committee at its meeting on April 

7, 2009, be received for information. 

 

2. That, to encourage the expansion of the City’s tree canopy, greater plant diversity, 

and the enhancement and expansion of the Natural Heritage System within Mississauga, 

City staff, under the direction of the Leadership Team and in consultation with the 

Conservation Authorities, be directed to review the City’s By-laws and policies for 

amendments that will promote and encourage the naturalization of private and public 

lands in the City of Mississauga. 
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EC.10.Natural Areas Survey 

(EAC-0022-2009) 

 

GC-0456-2009 

1. That the deputation to the Environmental Advisory Committee at its meeting on 

June 2, 2009 regarding the current status of Mississauga’s Natural Areas System by Rae 

Horst, Chief Administrative Officer of the Credit Valley Conservation authority, be 

received for information. 

 

2. That Council be advised that the Environmental Advisory Committee (EAC) 

strongly supports the Credit Valley Conservation authority’s verbal report and 

suggestions presented at the EAC meeting on June 2, 2009, regarding Mississauga’s 

Natural Areas system, and recommends that staff be directed to follow up with the Credit 

Valley Conservation staff to identify opportunities to increase the percentage of natural 

area throughout the City of Mississauga, and report back to EAC on a regular basis 

regarding progress. 

EC.10.Natural Areas Survey 

(EAC-0023-2009) 

 

GC-0457-2009 
That the Corporate Report dated May 26, 2009 to the Environmental Advisory 
Committee from the Transportation and Works Department regarding Light Pollution 
Abatement be forwarded to General Committee for approval of the recommendation the 
Transportation and Works Department in conjunction with Enersource, develop a pilot 
project on the use of induction and light emitting diode (LED) streetlight technology and 
report back to General Committee on the pilot project implementation details. 
EC.19 
(EAC-0024-2009) 

 

GC-0458-2009 

That staff consult with Dr. Brad Bass of the University of Toronto to review the 

feasibility of the City of Mississauga Environmental Advisory Committee hosting a bus 

tour on October 21, 2009 to show the delegates of the 2009 Cities Alive! World Green 

Infrastructure Congress the various green infrastructure sites in Mississauga, and report 

back to Council for approval at its meeting scheduled for August 5, 2009. 

PR.01 

(EAC-0025-2009) 

 

Councillor Eve Adams moved approval of the recommendation contained in the 

Committee Report as presented. This motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved   (Councillor E. Adams) 

 Recommendations GC-0455-2009 through GC-0458-2009 

 MG.31 
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21. Accessibility Advisory Committee Report 4-2009- June 8, 2009 

 (Recommendations AAC-0025-2009 through AAC-0028-2009) 

 

GC-0459-2009 

That the following items, presented to the Accessibility Advisory Committee at its 

meeting on June 8, 2009, be received for information: 

1.  Copy of e-mail dated April 21, 2009 from the Commissioner of Transportation and 

works in response to Councillor Saito’s inquiry about transit operator compliance for the 

manual announcement of bus stop locations. 

2.  Communiqué regarding the Accessible Built Environment Standards Development 

Committee Meeting #9 on May 11 and 12, 2009. 

3.  Copy of Corporate Report dated April 24, 2009 from the Commissioner of Corporate 

Services and Treasurer with respect to the Initial Proposed Employment Accessibility 

Standard. 

4.  Copy of letter dated May 20, 2009 from the Association of Municipalities of Ontario 

to Madeleine Meilleur, Minister of Community and Social Services, regarding the draft 

Employment Standard. 

5.  Pending Work Plan Items Report dated June 8, 2009.  

6.  News Release dated April 17, 2009 from the Peel District School Board concerning 

students from Applewood School and Stephen Lewis Secondary School “signing” 

anthems at Jays game. 

7.  News release dated April 22, 2009 from the City of Mississauga regarding Success in 

the City – 2008 Highlights. 

8.  News release dated April 22, 2009 from the City of Mississauga announcing approval 

of the Strategic Plan.  

9.  Promotional material for the Recreation-able inclusive recreation forum in Thunder 

Bay from Sept. 30 to Oct. 2, 2009. 

10. Promotional material concerning the Tetra Society Technology Forum on June 18, 

2009. 

11. Media release dated May 13, 2009 from Peel Region concerning Universal 

Accessibility Standards for Future Social Housing Developments. 

12. Report from the Promotional Awareness Subcommittee dated May 28, 2009, 

regarding potential accessibility awards. 

MG.26.INF/CS.12.INF/PR.04 

(AAC-0025-2009) 

 

GC-0460-2009 

1. That the preliminary design of Bus Rapid Transit stations as presented by Scott 

Anderson, Senior Project Manager, Bus Rapid Transit, Transportation Project Office; 

Scott Bowers, McCormick Rankin Corporation; and Bob Topping, Designable 

Environments, to the Facility Accessibility Design Subcommittee at its meeting on May 

21, 2009, be received for information. 
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2. That subject to the suggestions contained in the Facility Accessibility Design 

Subcommittee Report dated May 21, 2009 titled Bus Rapid Transit Project – Preliminary 

Design, the Facility Accessibility Design Subcommittee is satisfied with the preliminary 

design as presented. 

MG.26.FAC 

(AAC-0026-2009) 

 

GC-0461-2009 

1. That the Design Guidelines and Site Plan Requirements:   New Dwellings, 

Replacement Housing and Additions, and Urban Design Handbook for Low-Rise 

Multiple Dwellings as presented by Lawrence Franklin, Urban Designer, Development 

and Design Division, to the Facility Accessibility Design Subcommittee at its meeting on 

May 21, 2009, be received for information. 

2. That upon approval of the Provincial Accessible Built Environment Standard, the 

Development and Design Division of the Planning and Building Department be 

recommended to revise the publications:  “Design Guidelines and Site Plan 

Requirements:   New Dwellings, Replacement Housing and Additions”, and “Urban 

Design Handbook for Low-Rise Multiple Dwellings” so that these documents are in 

compliance with the Standard.  

MG.26.FAC 

(AAC-0027-2009) 

 

GC-0462-2009 

1. That the report from the Corporate Policies and Procedures Subcommittee dated May 

28, 2009, be received for information. 

2. That subject to the suggestions made at its meeting on May 28, 2009, the Corporate 

Policies and Procedures Subcommittee is satisfied with the draft City of Mississauga e-

learning module of Accessible Customer Service Training, as presented by Antonietta 

DiSalvo, Staffing & Development Consultant. 

CA.24.SER  

(AAC-0028-2009) 

 

Councillor Katie Mahoney moved approval of the recommendation contained in the 

Committee Report as presented. This motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved   (Councillor K. Mahoney) 

 Recommendations GC-0459-2009 through GC-0462-2009 

 MG.26 
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22. Public Vehicle Advisory Committee Report 1-2009 – June 9, 2009 

(Recommendations PVAC-0001-2009 through PVAC-0009-2009) 

 

GC-0463-2009 

That the memorandum dated May 8, 2009 from Andrea McLeod, Environmental 

Coordinator, Environmental Management, Community Services with respect to the 

proposed Idling Control By-law, be received for information. 

BL.08.IDL 

(PVAC-0001-2009) 

 

GC-0464-2009 

That the Corporate Report dated May 28, 2009 from the Commissioner of Transportation 

and Works Department with respect to the bi-annual taxicab tariff review, be received for 

information. 

BL.10.TAR 

(PVAC-0002-2009) 

 

GC-0465-2009 

1.  That Schedule 8 Section 51 of By-law 0420-2004, be amended to require that a Certificate 

of Appointment of Estate Trustee With a Will and the Certificate of Appointment of Estate 

Trustee Without a Will be provided prior to approving the transfer of a taxicab owner licence 

by an estate trustee. 

2.  That Schedule 8 Section 51 of By-law 0420-2004, be amended to allow the shares of a 

corporation which owns a taxicab licence to be transferred to the spouse of a deceased owner 

without the spouse requiring a taxicab driver’s licence. 

3.  That Schedule 8 Section 51 of By-law 0420-2004, be amended to indicate that a taxicab 

owner licence shall automatically become an asset of the deceased owner’s estate upon 

his/her death and that the licence shall only be suspended when the owner’s name appears on 

the vehicle ownership. 

4.  That the necessary by-law be enacted to the satisfaction of Legal Services. 

BL.10.TAX 

(PVAC-0003-2009) 

 

GC-0466-2009 

That the letter dated May 15, 2009 from Mark Sexsmith, Committee Member with 

respect to the proposed Provincial legislation governing the use of cell phones in vehicles, 

be received for information. 

LA.07.ROA 

(PVAC-0004-2009) 

 

GC-0467-2009 

That the letter dated May 15, 2009 from Mark Sexsmith, Committee Member, with 

respect to the proposed harmonization of GST and PST, be received and referred to the 

Manager of Mobile Licensing to report back to Public Vehicle Advisory Committee 

regarding the potential impacts on the taxicab industry. 
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LA.07.TAX 

(PVAC-0005-2009) 

 

GC-0468-2009 

That the memorandum dated October 24, 2008 from Kevin Arjoon, Legislative 

Coordinator for the Public Vehicle Advisory Committee to advise the Chair and members 

of the schedule for meetings in 2009, be received. 

MG.04 

(PVAC-0006-2009) 

 

GC-0469-2009 

That the email dated April 20, 2009 from James Bisson, Manager of Mobile Licensing 

Enforcement, with respect to the passing of Mr. Gord MacKenna, taxi driver/dispatcher since 

1976, be received for information. 

MG.04.INF / PR.11 

(PVAC-0007-2009) 

 

GC-0470-2009 

That the following correspondence presented to Public Vehicle Advisory Committee at its 

meeting on June 9, 2009 be received and referred to the Manager, Mobile Licensing 

Enforcement for appropriate action: 

1.  Email dated February 18, 2009 from Mark Sexsmith, Committee Member, with respect to 

accessibility awareness for the taxicab industry. 

2.  Email dated March 31, 2009 from Ron Baumber of Golden Taxi (2008) with respect to 

accessibility services in the taxicab industry. 

3.  Letter from Boutros (Peter) Ishak, Committee Member, with respect to taxicab driver's 

licence renewal terms. 

MG.04.INF 

(PVAC-0008-2009) 

 

GC-0471-2009 

That the Manager of Mobile Licensing report back to the Public Vehicle Advisory 

Committee with respect to the viability of implementing mandatory snow tires for public 

vehicles in Mississauga. 

MG.04 

(PVAC-0009-2009) 

 

Councillor Carmen Corbasson moved approval of the recommendation contained in the 

Committee Report as presented. This motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved   (Councillor C. Corbasson) 

(Recommendations GC-0463-2009 through GC-0471-2009) 

MG.04  
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23. Cycling Advisory Committee Report 5-2009 – June 9, 2009 

(Recommendations MCAC-0014-2009 through MCAC-0015-2009) 

 

GC-0472-2009 

1. That the following website domain names be approved for use by the Mississauga 

Cycling Advisory Committee:  

a) bikeM.ca 

b) cycleM.ca  

2. That the annual maintenance fee of $50.00 for the Mississauga Cycling Advisory 

Committee website domain names be allotted in the committee budget. 

MG.25 

(MCAC-0014-2009) 

 

GC-0473-2009 

1. That Community Services be requested to review the following on the Cooksville 

Creek Trail and Mississauga Meadows Trail and report back to the Mississauga Cycling 

Advisory Committee: 

a) Install approximately 20 trail marker signs along the Cooksville Creek Trail and 

10 trail marker signs along Mississauga Meadows Trail to adequately cover the north and 

southbound directions. 

b) Repair the trail surfaces at the washout on the gravel portion south of 

Burnhamthorpe Road and the portion in R. Jones Park between the CP Rail overpass and 

Kirwin Avenue. 

 

2. That Transportation & Works be requested to review the feasibility of the 

following and report back to the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee: 

a) Convert the marked bike route along Camilla Road between Paisley Boulevard 

and North Service Road to bike lanes. 

b) Install bike lanes along Camilla Road and Kirwin Avenue between King Street 

and R. Jones Park to provide a safer crossing of Dundas Street for the Cooksville Creek 

Trail. 

MG.25 

(MCAC-0015-2009) 

 

Councillor Eve Adams moved approval of the recommendation contained in the 

Committee Report as presented. This motion was voted on and carried. 

 

Approved   (Councillor E. Adams) 

(Recommendations GC-0472-2009 through GC-0473-2009) 

MG.25 
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COUNCILLORS’ ENQUIRIES 

 

A. Language Changes on Portable Signs  

 

 Councillor Katie Mahoney expressed concern with respect to the wording on portable 

signs being changed to offensive language.  She inquired whether the City’s by-law 

allows for a requirement for cages on signs to prevent tampering with the wording and if 

not, whether the by-law needs to be amended to disallow interference on sign wording.  

Ed Sajecki, Commissioner of Planning and Building, indicated that he would investigate. 

 

 LP.08 

 

 

B.  Concern over temperature in Council Chambers 

 

Councillor Pat Mullin expressed concern over the cold temperatures and draught in 

Council Chambers, specifically where the Ward 1 and 2 councillors are seated.  She 

requested that the situation be remedied.  

 

 PM.01 

  

C. Safe City Neighbours Night Out  

 

 Councillor Sue McFadden noted that the first Safe City Mississauga’s Neighbours Night 

Out had been held on the previous evening.  She attended two events in her ward and 

indicated that the initiative had been very successful.  

 

D. Upcoming Events 

 

 Mayor McCallion made note of the Waterfront Festival and the Mosaic South Asian 

Heritage Festival taking place over the upcoming weekend. 

 

 

CLOSED SESSION - Nil 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT – 11:50 a.m.   

 


